
WAC 296-150C-1350  LPG system enclosure and mounting.  (1) LPG 
containers must not be installed, nor stored temporarily, inside any 
commercial coach.
Exception: This prohibition does not apply to completely self-contained hand torches, lanterns, or similar equipment with containers having a 

maximum water capacity of two and one-half pounds (approximately one pound LPG capacity).

(2)(a) Containers, control valves and regulating equipment, when 
installed, must be mounted on the "A" frame of the commercial coach or 
installed in a compartment that is vapor-tight to the inside of the 
commercial coach and accessible only from the outside.

(b) The compartment must be ventilated at top and bottom to dif-
fuse vapors. The compartment must be ventilated with two vents having 
an aggregate area of not less than two percent of the floor area of 
the compartment and must open without restriction to the outside. The 
required vents must be equally distributed between the floor and ceil-
ing of the compartment. If the lower vent is located in the access 
door or wall, the bottom edge of the vent shall be flush with the 
floor level of the compartment. The top vent must be located in the 
access door or wall with the bottom of the vent not more than twelve 
inches below the ceiling level of the compartment. All vents must have 
an unrestricted discharge to the outside atmosphere. Access doors or 
panels of compartments must not be equipped with locks or require spe-
cial tools or knowledge to open.

(3) Doors, hoods, domes, or portions of housings and enclosures 
required to be removed or opened for container replacement must incor-
porate means for clamping them firmly in place and preventing them 
from working loose during transit. Provisions must be incorporated in 
the assembly to hold the containers firmly in position and prevent 
their movement during transit.

(4) LPG containers must be mounted on a substantial support or a 
base secured firmly to the commercial coach chassis. Neither the con-
tainer nor its support can extend below the commercial coach frame.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 43.22.340, [43.22.]355, [43.22.]360, 
[43.22.]432, [43.22.]440 and [43.22.]480. WSR 96-21-146, § 
296-150C-1350, filed 10/23/96, effective 11/25/96.]
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